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Dear Old Boys  
 
The first Brisbane meeting on 6th March 2015 will be held as usual at the Public Service Club, Level 1 Function 
Room, 84 William Street (cnr Stephens Lane) Brisbane from 12 noon through until about 2pm; but feel free to 
drop in anytime from 11am on, as your commitments dictate and join old Boy mates in convivial fellowship. The 
tentative dates booked for our Brisbane meetings in 2015 are 8/5/15, 17/7/15, 18/9/15 and 20/11/15.   
 
If travelling by train to the Central Railway Station, there is a free City Loop bus from Stop 8 opposite Central 
Station in Ann Street which allows you to alight at Stop 103 in the Government Precinct, just outside ‘The Public 
Service Club’ at 84 William Street. The bus services on this route are every 10-15 minutes.   
 
Recent Highlights for Old Boys have been: 
 
·  At our Brisbane Sub Branch Christmas function on 21st November 2014, our Sub 

Branch President, Bryan McSweeney, welcomed 33 Old Boys to the gathering.  A 
special welcome was extended to Paul Reynolds (1951/58), who travelled down from 
Toowoomba and to first timers, Justin Humphrey (1979/86) and Denis McClure 
(1955/63).  
 

·  On 12/12/14 there were 18 Old Boys from the Sunshine Coast in attendance at the 
second luncheon in 2014 for that Group at the Headland Golf Club, Buderim. It was 
pleasing to have distinguished Old Boy (Ret) Major General John Cantwell and his 
wife Jane present. At the end of proceedings, the gathering enjoyed some of Dan 
McErlean’s birthday cake provided for the occasion by his daughter, Carmel. (Dan is 
pictured far right). 

 
·  The 75th Anniversary of Bro Kevin Dwyer’s entry to the Christian Brothers Order.  He was a student at St 

Mary’s between 1934 and 1939 and entered Strathfield in January 1940.  Bro Kevin was on the College Staff 
in 1984 and later from 1987 to 1999.  He continues to be the Patron of our Association. 

 
·  Robin Anthony Murphy  (1948-1957) was awarded an OAM medal in the General Division of the Australia 

Day Honours List in 2015 ‘For service to the building and construction industry and the community’. 
 
·  John and Shirley (Koopmans) Forde celebrated their Golden Wedding Anniversary with 130 guests at a 

surprise party at the Highfields Tavern recently.  Family and friends travelled from Melbourne and Townsville 
for the event.  The couple who have 9 children and 17 grandchildren were married in Mitchell on 23/1/1965.  
John played 24 ‘A’ grade games for the All Whites Rugby League Club and represented Atherton Tablelands 
‘Eacham’ and Ayr/Home Hill teams in the North Queensland Foley Shield competition. 

 
·  Darcy Howe (1934-1939) has received the ‘Moderator’s Community Service Medal’ from St Andrews 

Hospital, Brisbane, for seeing and helping patients having cardiac surgery and rehabilitation, pre and post 
operations, on over 12,000 visits over 20 years. 

 
·  News that there will be at least 2 Class reunions in September/October 2015: for details/dates of these events 

contact: 1951/59 (Bernie Collins 07 4129 7148) and 1956/65 (John Drew 0417 246 641). 
 
·  The College has completed the purchase of the Flats at No 59 Hill St and removed this building and the 

residence at No. 61 owned for some years, so the area can be developed into a student play area.  The turf will 
be laid by students undertaking a landscaping course. The total triangle bounded by Hill, Margaret & West Sts 
is now College property. 

 
Please remember a number of Old Boys and Friends of St Mary’s College who have passed away recently: 
Rev Brother Brian Saward, Ray King, Max Sedl, John Long, eldest brother of Jim, Pat and Tom, Matthew 
Wilkes, John Brazier, husband of Theresa (Hopgood), father of Barry  and brother-in-law of the late Brother 
Laurie (Hopgood) cfc and Nell (Grundy), Bernice Sullivan, Colleen (Reis) Lewis, wife of Ron, mother of 
Greg and Peter and sister of Lindsay, Doug and Betty.  A number are also unwell or recovering from surgery, 
including: Kevin, Doug and Tim Coonan, Justin Kingsford, Kevin Killoran, Tom Lincoln, Pat Seymour, 
John Keightley, Des Franklin, Colin Green, Bill Oliver, Joe Mulhall, Trevor Muller, Tom Hutchinson, 
Reg Taylor, Mrs Greg Dunne, Marie Keen and Annette Gilbert. 
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Dan McErlean 
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Present                        Apologies 
 
Bryan McSweeney 
(President) 
John Bagget 
Darryl Baker 
Nev Card 
Nat Chandler 
Bernie Collins 
Jack Davis (Hon) 
John Drew 
Les Duncan 
Graham Ehler 
Jim Fraser 
Rolly Griffin 
Bob Grundy 
John Hagan 
Merv Henson 
Justin Humphrey 
Doug Lee 

Jim Long 
Pat Mullins 
Mike Murphy 
Denis McClure 
Dan McErlean 
Michael McErlean 
Chris McMahon 
Wayne Nuss 
Reg Oliver 
Martin O’Sullivan 
Jack Parker 
Paul Reynolds 
Errol Ryan 
Graham Swenson 
Kerry Taylor 
Gerry Williams 
 

Fr Paul Chandler 
Bro Kevin Dwyer 
Frank Adamson 
John Coyer 
Noel Cronin 
Allan Duncan 
Brian Fagan 
Des Franklin 
Terry Gesch 
Barry Gordon 
John Hutchinson 
Tom Hutchinson 
John Keightley 
Peter Kennedy 
Peter Kenny 
Barry Kuhneman 
Fred Lincoln 
 

Dick Lynch 
Justin Lunney 
Mick Moloney 
John Morris 
Trevor Muller 
Jim Mullins 
Bernie Murphy 
Robin Murphy 
Terry Murphy 
Justin McErlean 
Rod McDonald 
John Noonan 
John O’Neill 
Keith Pickels 
Reg Taylor 
Trevor Taylor 
Glen Wiedman 
Jim Wiedman 

 
 
 
 

Present                        Apologies 
 

Fr Tyrone Deere 
Rod Anderson 
Redmond Byrne 
John Cantwell 
Jane Cantwell 
Bernie Collins 
Bill Fechner 
Bob Grundy 
Tom Long 
Bernie Murphy  
Terry Murphy  

Dan McErlean 
Carmel McErlean 
John Noonan 
Martin O’Sullivan 
Ron Roney 
Glen Thompson 
Adrienne Thompson 
Jim Wiedman 
Bradley Wilson 
Lance Wilson 

Reg Boland 
Les Duncan 
Graeme Dornbusch 
Tim Fitzpatrick 
Lesley Hile 
Dennis Kearney 
Pat Long 
Brian Lynam 
Mick Moloney 
Pat Mullins 
John McElwain 

Gerard McMahon Merv 
Paddison  
Don Rolls 
Darel Stirling 
Celle Stirling 
Jim Stokes 
Carmel Stokes 
Laurie Walsh 
David Wilkinson 
Dr Keith Wilkinson 

         

‘Coming Events’ 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

6/3/15 
11.00 am – 2.00 pm 

Brisbane TBOBA Sub Branch Meeting – 1st Floor, Function Room, ‘The Public 
Service Club’, 84 William Street (cnr Stephens Lane, Brisbane) 

12/4/15 
9.00 am 

TBOBA Lawn Bowls Day at Stafford Lawn Bowls Club for ‘Kevin Lee Memorial 
Trophy.  To nominate contact: Laurie Blacka (3359 5365), Terry Gesch (3359 9288) 
or Eric Howe (4632 2191) 

21/4/15 
7.00 pm 

TBOBA Annual General Meeting – Clive Berghofer Arena, St Mary’s College, 
Herries Street, Toowoomba 

24/4/15 – 8.45 am St Mary’s College Anzac Commemoration Ceremony 
June / July 2015 
TBA 

Annual TBOBA Luncheon at North Toowoomba Bowls Club – for reservations 
please contact Eric Howe (4632 2191) 

Mid Year 
TBA 

TBOBA Sunshine Coast Meeting at Headland Golf Club on Golf Links Road, 
Buderim.  Contacts: Bernie Murphy (5478 0742), Terry Murphy (5456 4340) or 
Redmond Byrne (5477 6705) 

October 
TBA 

A 1956 / 1965 Class Reunion is being organised. Classmates from 1956 onwards to 
Junior 1963 and Senior 1965 please contact John Drew (0417 246 641) for details 

TBOBA (Brisbane Sub-Branch) Meeting – 21/11/14 

TBOBA (Buderim) Meeting – 12/12/14 
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Bro Brian Gonzales 
Saward (10/9/32 – 13/1/15) 
Extracts from Eulogy by 

Bro Ted Walker 
 

Friends of Brian, this 
morning we celebrate life 
in the midst of death 
because whenever we 
come together as 
Christians in joy or in 
sorrow we celebrate the 
fact that we are the family 
of the risen Christ and heirs to His promise of 
Eternal Life.  Yes, we celebrate. We celebrate 
everything that is good about our deceased – his 
goodness, his warm hospitality, his loving nature 
and his dedication to the job in hand.  Brian’s 
inherent goodness has changed and continue now 
to change our world for the better. 
 
Brian Gonzales Saward came into his world on 
10 September 1932 and left it on 13 January 2015 
after spending his eighty-two years gradually 
coming closer and closer to God.  He lived and was 
educated in Launceston, a part of Tasmania he 
never grew tired of describing.  He entered the 
Christian Brothers in January 1947 and was finally 
professed in 1957.  His first appointment was to 
Waverley College where he remained for only one 
year.  The remainder of his teaching career was 
spent in classrooms in various parts of Queensland. 
For three years he was a member of the Founding 
Community that staffed the new school at 
Shorncliffe (1952/54), a posting he enjoyed 
very much. 
 
Brothers who worked in residential Colleges were 
always very hard workers and dedicated to the 
boys in their charge. Brian found himself in 
Mt Carmel College, Charters Towers for 7 years 
(1963/69), St Brendan’s Yeppoon for 7 years 
(1971/73 & 1988/91) and St Teresa’s Abergowrie 
(1980/87) for 8 years – more than half of his 
teaching career.  
 
Other schools that he was associated with were 
Gregory Terrace (1955/57), St Mary’s Toowoomba 
(1958/62) and St Joseph’s Toowoomba (1970 and 
1974/79)_where he was Principal for 6 years. 
 
Building May Altars seemed to be one of his main 
interests – an indication of his devotion to Mary.  
He was called into service with the Cadet Unit  at 
St Mary’s under the command of Brother Cuthbert 
Hanley.  When Br Hanley was transferred Brian 
was given the command which he held during the 
remainder of his time in Toowoomba. 
 

Towards the end of his term on the Downs he 
organised a few day trips to ‘Dora Park’ a property 
owned by the parents of a boy in his Scholarship 
Class. The community had a wonderful time - 
horse riding, shooting and other rural pursuits.  On 
one of these occasions the community got home 
early in the morning only to be informed that the 
Provincial had called in unexpectedly to meet the 
Brothers but there was no one at home.  They were 
not too popular after that and Brian expressed the 
opinion that that was probably the reason why he 
was transferred to Charters Towers the 
following year. 
 
Brian was the first one to acknowledge that his 
involvement with Workplace Health and Safety 
over a period of 18 years brought him great 
satisfaction in that he established a basic structure 
that enabled Workplace Health and Safety Officers 
to build for the future.  This particular role of 
Workplace Health and Safety created many 
problems both for himself and, to a lesser extent, 
for others.  However, he certainly needs to be 
recognised for the effort expended. 
 
Following an invitation from the Provincial he 
became a member of a Building and Finance 
Committee that was set up in 1972 and disbanded 
in 1986. As far back as 1963 he became a member 
of the Bursars Association of Australia which 
enabled him to attend seminars and meeting in 
Melbourne.  
 
In 2002 he participated in the 16th World Congress 
on Safety and Health in the Workplace in Vienna.  
I think he believed that the attendance at 
Workplace Health and Safety Conferences was an 
essential element of his keeping himself informed 
as well as providing significant networking 
benefits. From all of this one can see that Brian did 
not allow grass to grow under his feet. 
 
Brian was very devoted to his family and 
particularly devoted to his older brother Max, 
currently living in Nerang.  During the recent 
Christmas vacation he drove practically every day 
to visit him and I have no doubt that he would be 
so happy to see all the younger members of the 
Saward clan here today. 
 
Another of Brian’s great loves was his garden 
especially when the roses were in bloom and 
branches bent low laden with juicy fruit soon to 
end up in a pot upon the stove as he made 
countless bottles of marmalade jam. I am sure 
many of you have benefited from this strong 
interest he had. Brian, Rest in Peace. Bro Saward 
was buried in the Nudgee Cemetery after a Mass of 
Resurrection celebrated by Fr John Gillen in the 
Nudgee College Chapel on 20/1/15. 



 
 
 

 
4 

·  In late November, Life Member Jim Nolan 
(1965/71) of Nolan Grains Pty Ltd received news 
from Scotland that Pope Francis had appointed his 
cousin, Fr William Nolan , Parish Priest of Our 
Lady of Lourdes, East Kilbride (Scotland) and 
Vicar General of the Motherwell Diocese, as the 
new Bishop of Galloway. 

 
Bishop-elect William Nolan was born on 
26/1/1954 the fourth of 11 children born to 
William and Catherine Nolan (both deceased).  
After Junior seminary studies, Fr Williams’ 
priestly formation continued at the Pontifical Scots 
College, Rome (1971 – 1978) graduating with a 
Licence in Sacred Theology from the Gregorian 
University, Rome in June 1978. He was ordained a 
Priest for the Diocese of Motherwell on 30th June 
1977 and was appointed to Parish Priest at Our 
Lady of Lourdes, East Kilbride in 1994. 
 
The Episcopal Ordination of Bishop Elect William 
Nolan was held on Saturday 14/2/2015 at 11am in 
the Grand Hall, London Road, Kilmarnock 
KA37AA. 
 

·  Over the Festive Season it was pleasing to hear 
from a number of our Old Boys and Friends of 
St Mary’s College: 

 
·  Fr Michael Gilbert CSsR (1947 – 1954) now 

based in Brighton, Victoria and Editor of the 
Redemptorist Fathers publications the ‘Magellan’. 

 
·  Brother Barry Buckley  who was College 

Principal from 1970 to 1972 and again in 1990 and 
1991. For the past 2 years he has served with 
Brother Bill Tynan,  the Principal, at the Mount 
St Bernard College in Herberton on the Atherton 
Tablelands. This school has a significant 
indigenous student component, about two thirds, 
with many pupils coming from the remote 
communities of Cape York and the islands of the 
Torres Strait.  Brother Tynan has been transferred 
to St Brendan’s College, Yeppoon, this year, while 
Brother Buckley is moving to Viridian Holy Spirit 
Home Nudgee College where there are some 
retirement units. 

 
·  Dudley Morgan from the Junior 1950 Class sends 

best wishes to former classmates, Noel Griffin, 
Brian Beauchamp, Phil Egan, Jim Mullins, 
Fr Hal Ranger, Noel Stenzel & Robert Stevens. 
A Life Member of our Association, he has lived for 
some years now in Norfolk, United Kingdom. He 
is a keen Rugby League follower and naturally 
supports Queensland in the State of Origin series 
and watches closely the efforts of College Old 
Boy, Johnathan Thurston. 

 

·  Another who sends on his Best Wishes is Life 
Member, Gordon John (John) Leis) who attended 
St Mary’s College in 1948 and 1949.  These days 
he resides in Randwick, NSW. He was 
disappointed that he was unable to attend the 
Sydney Old Boys luncheon on 31/10/14 at the 
Castlereagh Club to meet up with Brother Gary 
Ferguson, Michael Quinlan, Billy Sullivan, 
Kerry Carmichael, Steve Stratigos, John 
Lahood, Geoff Anderson, Cecil Forbes and Dan 
McErlean. 

 
·  Trevor Tuesley is another who would like to say 

‘Hello’ to former classmates.  He came over from 
St Savour’s to be enrolled at St Mary’s College as 
a 7 year old boy in grade 3 in 1953, being doubled 
to school on that first day by his cousin Michael 
Ledbury. Trevor believes the combined class 
numbers for grades 3 and 4 were 96. He lives in 
Walkervale, Bundaberg. 

 
·  Another sending special wishes over the Christmas 

/New Year special time was Michael Fitzpatrick  
(1952 – 1961).  A Life Member, he and his wife 
Ros have a great outlook over Sydney Harbour 
from their Manly unit. 

 
·  Greetings were also received from Mrs Clare 

Bowdler, wife of the late Frank Bowdler, who 
was the inaugural President of our Association 
when it was reformed, post war, in 1949.  Clare is 
the mother of sons Gregory, Damien and 
Michael, all three are Life Members. 

 
·  The sister of the late Fr Colin Kenway OFM, 

Merle Beahan, sent Best Wishes along for 
members of Our Association.  Merle’s other 
brother, Brian, resides at Elanora on the Gold 
Coast. 

 
·  Wedding bells rang in Mackay in late November 

2014, for Dan Davis, the eldest son of Dawn and 
Jack Davis and in late January in Perth, for Leon 
Swenson son of Francie and Graham.  

 
Matthew William Wilkes   
(9/7/1940 – 16/11/2014) 

 
·  Matt was the son of Alec and 

Nelly (Murphy) Wilkes  and 
after spending his early years 
being raised in Ravensbourne 
was enrolled at St Mary’s 
College for his Primary 
Education before completing 
his Secondary Education at 
Nudgee College from 1956. 
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He joined the Royal Australian Airforce and began 
training at Point Cook, Victoria, but an injury to an 
arm halted his ambition to fly.  He then joined the 
Department of Civil Aviation as a Traffic 
Controller and served in Papua New Guinea, 
Melbourne, Middle East and Canberra reaching the 
highest management levels in Australian and 
Global circles and became highly regarded in that 
profession. 

 
While in Melbourne, Matt met his future wife Jan, 
an Air Hostess, in 1968 and they married in 1971 
and were blessed with a son Russell and a daughter 
Caroline, daughter-in-law Tamie and son-in-law 
David and 4 grandchildren. He is survived by 
younger brother, Pat, while his sister Aileen 
(Colla) predeceased Matt. In later years the couple 
resided at Robertson on Brisbane’s south side. 

 
Mathias Frederick (Max) Sedl 

(29/10/1927 – 19/11/2014) 
 
·  Life Member, Max Sedl, passed to Eternal Life on 

19 November 2014, aged 87 years. He was the 
eldest of the children of Max and Mildred 
(O’Donnell) Sedl. His siblings were John, Mary, 
Pat, Tric and Kathleen. 

 
Max and his younger brother John, were born in 
Sydney, but in 1931 the family travelled to Europe 
via the Suez Canal on the MV Otranto to 
Czechoslovakia where their grandfather had a 
position in the Sedl Brewery and Malthouse 
available for Max Snr.  Later in the 1930s, as the 
war clouds were looming over Europe, Max Snr 
and Mildred decided it was time to return to 
Australia and Max Snr worked in breweries in 
Sydney and Brisbane before becoming Manager of 
the Bulimba Brewery in Mort St, Toowoomba. 

 
 This enabled Max Jnr and John to enrol at 

St Mary’s College, but as Max Jnr intended to take 
a non-academic trade education, he attended the 
Toowoomba Technical College for his secondary 
subjects. He gained an apprenticeship as a plumber 
and drainer at a well-known firm, O’Brien & 
Fitzpatrick located in Margaret St close to the ‘dry’ 
Canberra Hotel. 

 
 On 23/10/1954 Max married Patty Smith in 

St Patrick’s Cathedral.  The celebrant was Rev Fr 
Leonard. It was the start of a great partnership 
which saw them establish their own business and 
then when drainage became the core of their work, 
a Company was formed in 1963. 

 
 In the early years they undertook lots of work in 

country centres – Pittsworth, Brookstead, Cecil 
Plains and Millmerran. Max worked on many 
Toowoomba landmark projects such as Myer, the 

Q-Build Office, the early stages of the 
DDIAE (now USQ), Baillie Henderson Hospital, 
several Nursing Homes and the Moonie Oil 
pipeline. 

 
In 1980 with his son Michael, also a College Old 
Boy, the couple began the company’s heavy 
haulage section that has enabled it to specialise in 
sealed parking areas, roadworks, sub-divisions, 
commercial and residential earthworks, 
earthmoving and heavy haulage. 
 
Max Sedl, when reflecting on his days in business 
said he had learnt some valuable lessons along the 
way.  ‘You have to have the ability to review and 
adapt to the ever-changing industry standards and 
regulations and to diversity within the scope of the 
business and to find solutions for even the most 
difficult jobs to achieve favourable outcomes for 
your clients.’ 
 
On 26/11/2014 Max was laid to rest at the Drayton 
and Toowoomba Lawn Cemetery after a Requiem 
Mass at St Patrick’s Cathedral.  He is survived by 
Marian (Brooks), Patrina (Jahnke), Michael, 
Jacinta (Twidale) and Chanelle (Corbould), 
15 grandchildren and 5 great-grandchildren, 
brothers John and Pat and sisters Mary, Tric  and 
Kathleen. His wife Patty, a sister of Mary  
(Lester) and Margaret (Denzin) predeceased him. 

 

 
‘Max centre with Michael and Lynne 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Annual Membership Fee 
($10.00) for Calendar Year 2015 is now due / or  
Life Memberships are available (Fee $100.00) 

* * * 
Cheques as donations towards the Indoor Sports 

Complex should be made payable to 
‘Br. Baptiste O’Sullivan Building Fund ’. 
They are fully Tax Deductible and will be 

receipted. 
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Bernice Sullivan 
 
·  One of our Association’s most loyal supporters, 

Bernice Sullivan, passed to Eternal Life on 
17/11/2014.  One of twelve children, six girls and 
six boys, of James (Jas) and Sylvia Sullivan, she 
devoted her life to assist the Holy Name Parish, 
Holy Name School, St Mary’s College and her 
family. Bernice’s working life began at Coles Store 
then on the corner of Margaret and Ruthven 
Streets, Toowoomba. Later she joined the staff of 
Walker’s Sawmill in Drayton and became a 
popular identity with tradesmen with her 
knowledge of timber and her willingness to assist 
with early deliveries and special specifications. 
 
As a teenager, during World War II, Bernice 
prayed nightly with her parents, Jas and Sylvia 
and her younger siblings for the safe return of the 
five Sullivan brothers who were on Army service. 
Coupled with their family loyalty, these Old Boys 
had moulded into fine specimens of men during the 
Depression years and their skills gained on clearing 
land and harvesting were evident. 
 
Jack, the eldest, participated in the defence of 
Tobruk and later in the dislodging of Japanese 
forces around Milne Bay in PNG. Frank  was 
posted to North Africa in 1941 and after some brief 
action, was captured by Rommel’s forces and spent 
the rest of the war in Italian and German stalags. 
Eugene was in the 8th Division sent to Singapore in 
1940 and when, despite the bravery of our troops, 
the Japanese advance could not be halted, the 
Division disappeared into the Changi POW camp 
where the troops were detailed to build the 
infamous Burma Railway. Steve sailed with the 
25th Battalion, 7th Brigade to Milne Bay and after 
recuperation from an attack of malaria, returned to 
the front line in Bougainville where he won the 
Military Medal for his outstanding leadership and 
bravery commanding a section of medium machine 
guns providing covering fire during the advance on 
Slater’s Knoll.  Victor  served in New Guinea in 
the Wewak District in 1944. 
 
In her later working life, Bernice was employed at 
Pigotts and the Baillie Henderson Special Hospital, 
but she still maintained her commitment to the 
Holy Name Parish Hall and Finance Committees 
and the Cleaning and Reading Rosters and had an 
extraordinary knowledge of Parish History.  
 
Bernice is survived by her youngest brother, 
Terry , while her parents and siblings – Mary  (a 
Sister of Mercy), Eileen (Gilbert ), Jack, Steve, 
Eugene, Frank , Sylvia (Cameron), Victor , 
Patricia (her twin sister) and Joyce (Littleton) all 
predeceased her. 
 

At the Requiem Mass to Celebrate the Life of 
Bernice Sullivan in the renovated Holy Name 
Church on 1st December 2014, the Administrator 
Rev Fr Ray Johnson placed the Parish keys which 
had been entrusted to Bernice on her coffin as a 
symbol of her total involvement in the Parish. Fr 
Tom Keegan (retired Parish Priest) and 
Fr Matthew (priest in residence) con-celebrated.  
Bernice’s funeral was the first from the Holy Name 
Church after the just completed renovations. 
 

‘This is My Life’ – A Country Lad 
 

·  1945 Scholarship class members who were taught 
by the late Brother Frank McCarthy  will 
remember one of their mates Frank William 
Paterson, well. Fr Pat Hall , captain of the College 
7 stone 7 lb Premier Football Team in 1947 recalls 
Frank Paterson and Ray Lynch as the centre 
pairing serving wingers Glenn Gagen (now Bro 
Fergus) and Ron Smith very well. Laurie Walsh 
was the key player at half-back and Jim Long used 
his neat side step and dodges at five eight skilfully. 

 
Frank was born in Toowoomba on 8/2/1932 and 
lived at Felton and as a 5 year old, he had to ride 
his horse to school.  When the family moved into 
Toowoomba, he attended St Ursula’s Convent with 
his sister Margaret, until Grade 3 and then it was 
on to St Mary’s College for seven years.  Frank 
loved sport and represented the College for 3 years 
in Rugby Union teams, all undefeated. He was also 
a member of College Tennis and Cricket teams and 
learned to shoot in the College Cadet Unit. 
Schoolmates were Ian (Ripper) Doyle, John 
(Whopper) O’Neill, Glen Hallahan, Pat Bianchi 
and Austin Egan, all sadly deceased. 
 
When 15 years of age, he started work at John 
Mckinney’s Department Store, but suffered polio 
in his back and left leg. Improvement came 
through swimming at the City Baths and surfing at 
Coolangatta.  He then took up tennis seriously, as 
the doctors said football was out and he defeated 
prominent tennis player, Graham Gaydon, to win 
the Newtown Tennis Club championship. 
 
Frank joined Queensland Trustees Limited for 
3 years and studied accountancy, as well. When his 
father bought a farm at Leyburn, Frank worked for 
Kowitz Brothers Sawmill where he drove the 
steam engine to power the mill and worked on the 
breaking down bench. He later joined a German 
bridge building company, Hocktay, constructing a 
bridge over the Condamine River and two small 
bridges between Leyburn and Karara and enjoyed 
the company of the workers, teaching them to 
speak English.  
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Next Frank headed north to Cairns and worked in 
gangs of ten cutting cane at Derail, Edmonton and 
Gordonvale with Italians, a Frenchman and a Pom.  
At the end of the crushing season, it was back to 
Allora on the Darling Downs working on the wheat 
and barley harvest.  He boarded with the Brosnan’s 
who lived next to Mrs Bennett, mother of Wayne 
and his brothers. 
 
After this work finished, it was off to the Tatala 
Station in Morven where they grazed sheep and 
cattle, mostly sheep. Over the Christmas / New 
Year break that year, Frank took up an offer from 
Australian Estates Pastoral Company, whose head 
office was in London, to grow sorghum on the 
Dagworth Station near Winton.   
 
It only rained in February and March, so the land 
had to be prepared ready for planting before then.  
There were 2,000 acres and it took an hour to go 
around the field in a TD14A International crawler 
tractor pulling a disc plough in 8 hour shifts around 
the clock in 24 hour days.   
 
There was a time for all types of entertainment – 
shows, football games and tennis tournaments with 
different stations and often a weekend at the 
Kynuna hotel, but the satisfaction came when the 
owners of Australian Estates flew out to inspect the 
very successful sorghum crop and to hear them say 
they were very pleased with the project. 
 
After 2 years there it was time to move on and 
Frank took on the role of mailman from Winton to 
Kynuna and then drove for Searles’ Transport on 
their mail run from Winton to Boulia.  It took two 
days for each leg of the trip with the mail and often 
supplies for the Middleton and Hamilton hotels, as 
you drove through.  On one occasion he saw the 
famous Min Min lights, something like a mirage in 
the outback. 
 
When on holidays back in Toowoomba in 1957, 
Frank was talked into going to a Christmas party at 
St Vincent’s Hospital by his friend Ian (Ripper) 
Doyle and there he was introduced to Mary 
Collins, a Bathurst lass who was nursing at the 
Hospital. Their friendship blossomed and on his 
return to Winton, Frank managed to take a job 
carting wool, about three tiers high, to the Brisbane 
Wool Stores from Winton in a diesel Commer 
truck every fortnight.  This gave him the chance to 
see Mary every second week and they were 
engaged in August 1958 and married on 3 January 
1959 in St Vincent’s Hospital Chapel, Bathurst by 
Mary’s brother, Fr Greg Collins then based in 
Canberra. 
 
 
 

L: Golden Wedding Blessing in 
2009 

 
After the wedding the 
couple leased a 130 acre 
property at Finney. He 
borrowed his father’s 
machinery, as he lived 
close by, ploughed the 
ground, harvested the 

crops and milked the dairy cows. If it was wet he 
had to harness up the old draught horse to cart the 
milk up to the road for collection. During this time 
sons Stephen and Mark were born. 
 
Then came the opportunity to lease and later buy a 
500 acre property at Pilton near Clifton and they 
called it ‘Franary Friesian Stud’ – ‘Fran’ was for 
the beginning of Frank and ‘Any’ the end of Mary.  
Life was great there for 19 years – Frank was 
secretary of the Pilton State School Committee and 
was strongly involved in tennis at Pilton and 
Clifton. He won many championships in Pilton 
with their Friesian Stud and their bull ‘Milo Peter 
Posh’ was Toowoomba champion twice.  Frank 
also was the first Secretary of Darling Downs 
Friesian Club part of the Friesian Cattle Club of 
Australia. After selling out at Pilton Frank had the 
chance to run a lovely property at Christmas Hills 
in Victoria and help restock the dairy stud for the 
owner, but he tired of milking cows for someone 
else and purchased a sports store in Maffra and 
named it ‘Frank Paterson & Sons Sport Store’. 
 
Sons, Stephen and Mark became good tennis 
players, Brett and Mary Louise were a bit 
younger.  Mary started nursing again there and 
Frank ran tennis coaching schools and became 
President of the Maffra Lawn Tennis Club and a 
Local Councillor.  After seven or eight years the 
couple sold the Sport Store and after the wedding 
of Stephen and Sue, the family returned to 
Queensland and settled in Bundaberg. 
 
Here Frank took to the road in his refrigerated 
truck for 2 years delivering small goods to motels 
and hotels around Bundaberg, Bargara and Moore 
Park. Then he and a partner took over the Black 
and White Restaurant making it a successful 
Function Centre venture for 4 years. Frank then 
turned his hand to selling Real Estate before 
making the decision to retire at 75.  As President of 
the Bundaberg City Midday Rotary Club he won 
the Paul Harris Award, the highest award in 
Rotary, for raising the most money, in 6 months, to 
help immunise every child in the World 
against Polio. 
 
 



 
 
 

 
8 

Over the years Mary and Frank have done their 
share of travelling right around Australia and down 
the centre and more recently across the Great 
Ocean Road.  They have enjoyed tours of England, 
Ireland and Scotland too, but now its time to 
improve Frank’s golf and spoil the 7 grand children 
and 2 grandchildren. 
 

·  Congratulations to our TBOBA President, 
Joe Guerrini and Neville Davis (Senior 1982) 
who both turned 50 in December. John Bagget, 
Brian Benson, Frank Deighton, Bro Fergus 
Gagen, John Keightley, Dan McErlean, Leo 
McMahon, Frank Paterson and John Wilson 
also celebrated birthdays over recent weeks. 

 
There was a new addition to the Purcell family 
with the birth of Henry Iain Purcell  on the 
6 November, 2014 to Elisa and Chris of 
Coorparoo. Chris is a twin son of Life Member 
Dr Des Purcell (1967 – 1975) and his wife 
Christine.  Henry is also the first great grandchild 
of Barbara Purcell, wife of Andrew Purcell 
(1944 – 1946) who passed away on 15/10/2013 
and the great grand-nephew of Terry Purcell  and 
the late Bro Ambrose Purcell. 

 
·  Our congratulations go to Patrick Thygesen, son 

of James and Danielle (Anderson) Thygesen of 
Moggill for his wins in the Under 12 – 3km 
National Cross Country run at Albany, WA and the 
National Track and Field Championships at 
Penguin (Tas) where he set a PB (2 mins 13 sec) in 
the 800 metres event.  Patrick who was in Year 7 at 
the Ambrose Tracey College (Nudgee Junior) in 
2014 is the grandson of Bill and Joan Thygesen  
and Greg and Cheryl.  Andersen, grand nephew 
of Frank Thygesen and nephew of Old Boys 
Anthony and Peter Thygesen and Mark 
Andersen. 

 
·  Old Boy Jim Long has been watching closely the 

performance of his grandson, Jimmy Pierson, in 
his first year with the Queensland Heat in the ‘Big 
Bash’ cricket competition.  Jimmy was the bright 
light in the Heat’s first match in Hobart on 
2/1/2015, making 57 off 35 balls in a 119 
opening partnership with Peter Forrest. Although 
contributing with the bat, Jimmy considers himself 
a keeper first and foremost and showed his wicket-
keeping skills in the final Big Bash match for the 
season with a catch, stumping and run out.  Jimmy 
also represented as keeper in the Australian Eleven 
match against Bangladesh at Border Field in the 
first week of February and opened the batting with 
Michael Clarke who was meeting his fitness 
deadline. 

 

·  Old Boy and race horse syndicator, Joe O’Neill, 
was pleased with the win of his ‘Prime 
Thoroughbreds’, filly, Savoureaux, in the Listed 
Mode Stakes at Doomben on 7/12/2014.  He hopes 
to have her back in Sydney at Easter and then in 
Brisbane in the winter for staying races. 

 
·  Special Thanks to Syl Stower (1940-1946) and 

Professor Paul McNally OAM  (1951-1955) for 
taking up Life Membership.  

 
Syl was captain of the First XI in 1946 and College 
Tennis Champion that year. He was the leading run 
getter in the Toowoomba ‘A’ grade cricket 
competition with the All Whites Club in 1957/58 
with 661 runs (av 38.88) and again in 1958/59 with 
734 runs at (av 40.78). Syl started his career with 
the Commonwealth Bank in 1947 and later was 
transferred to the CBA Development Bank.  
Despite two knee reconstructions, he still manages 
to enjoy rounds of golf. 

 
Paul was a Deputy Vice-Chancellor of the 
University of Southern Queensland. He started his 
career as a primary and later secondary teacher 
then began, lecturing in Communications and 
English in 1967 and studied in Australia and 
abroad gaining degrees and awards in Arts, 
Education and Librarianship and is the author of 
several books on Education.  After lecturing for 
many years, Paul became head of the Resource 
Centre, then Dean of the School of Arts and in 
1980, Deputy Director of the Darling Downs 
Institute of Advanced Education.  He then saw the 
Institute develop into a University of USQ in 
September 1994.  Paul won the Open Solo for 
unbroken voices at the 1952 College Eisteddfod 
with his rendition of ‘Panis Angelicus’. 

 
Jimmy Pierson 

 
·  After receiving a full contract with the Qld Bulls 

and being signed by the Brisbane Heat earlier in 
the season, Jimmy will add some much needed 
experience to a young Queensland Academy of 
Sport (QAS) team.   

 
 

 


